


Call for Editor in Chief: Journal of the Medical Library Association

The Medical Library Association (MLA) seeks applications for a new volunteer Editor-in Chief of the Journal of the Medical Library Association (JMLA) for a three-year term (renewable once) beginning at a mutually agreed upon date. The JMLA and its predecessor publications have been published continuously since 1898. The journal is the definitive source of information about the latest technologies, innovations, and research in the health information field. The JMLA, published quarterly, is an open access journal with digital archives available on PubMed Central. Serving as EIC of the JMLA is an opportunity to influence the content of the journal and help shape the science and practice of the profession.

Briefly, editorial duties include receiving manuscript submissions and managing their peer review through an online submission system; communicating with authors and potential authors; recruiting, organizing, and leading an Editorial Board, Senior Editors, Feature Editors, and a pool of peer reviewers; planning future issues; and maintaining regular communications with MLA Headquarters staff and the Board of Directors of the MLA. The EIC has the sole editorial authority over the JMLA, including copyediting contributions of MLA Headquarters staff. Headquarters staff also assist with the logistics of manuscript review and production of each issue. View the full job description for details.

The following criteria will be considered:
· Ability to translate JMLA strategy into achievable editorial objectives
· Prior editorial experience (as editorial board member, reviewer, or editor)
· Familiarity with the scholarly landscape of health sciences librarianship
· Significant scholarly experience in health science librarianship
· Record of significant scholarly achievement
· Ability to recruit and mentor a diverse group of authors and reviewers, set schedules, meet deadlines, and perform well under pressure.
· Understand basic concepts of statistics and ethics of research
· Demonstrable commitment to prioritizing diversity, equity and inclusion within the journal review and editorial processes 

[bookmark: _gjdgxs]Applications should include a current CV along with a letter outlining the applicant’s goals as editor, a statement describing their view of the relationship between editor(s) and author(s), along with any other specific information describing their qualifications. Since this is a volunteer position candidates should give serious consideration to the feasibility of serving as EIC in relation to the resources available to them, and they should address the available resources and considerations in their letter of application.  We strongly encourage anyone with questions about the kinds of support that MLA may be able to provide to contact the chair of the search committee to discuss options.
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Applications should be emailed to Jamie Birkner jamie.birkner@mlahq.org, MLA Director of Content Strategy and Marketing, by January 31, 2021. If you have questions, please contact the chair of the search committee, T. Scott Plutchak (splutchak@gmail.com). 

After reviewing applications, we expect to invite some applicants to participate in Zoom interviews. We hope to complete the initial review in early February with interviews later that month and a recommendation to the MLA Board of Directors in March.






